
Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the  
Village Hall on Thursday, 23rd April 2015 

 
Present  Peter Webb in the Chair     Simon Betty 

Erica Forbes      Janet Jessop    
   

To be actioned by 

The meeting started at 7.00pm 
 

 

Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Tomkins and Mrs Medhurst. 
 

 

Declaration of interest in items on the agenda 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

 

Minutes of the Meeting on 19th March 2015 were approved as a true record. 
 

 

Matters Arising from the Minutes 
Cllrs Betty and Mrs Medhurst are to discuss the Emergency Plan at length soon in order to take the plan to 
the next stage. 
It was noted that building works were being undertaken again at Little Fistral. 
The Village Clean Up is booked for 9th May, everyone is welcome. 
 

 
 
 
 
All 

Finances 
The Financial Statement was circulated. 
A budget against expenditure was also circulated. 
 

 
 
 
 

Caretaker Scheme 
There had been no further news regarding the Caretaker Scheme. 
 

 

Playground 
Cllrs Webb and Mrs Jessop had met with Tony Robinson, who will submit a quotation for the laying of 
wetpour in the play area.  Further chippings are required and it was agreed that this would be discussed 
further at the May meeting, including the possibility of using rubber chippings 
Cllr Mrs Jessop had replaced the wire where there was a hole in the fence and also replaced the half log 
that was missing/damaged.  The area under the gate is noticeably worn away and Cllr Mrs Jessop is to 
consider whether some remedial work can be undertaken in this area.  Cllr Mrs Jessop was thanked for 
her work on this. 
 

 
 

Correspondence 
The Clerk had circulated all correspondence.   
 

 

Public Participation 
There were no members of the public present. 
 

 
 

Any Other Business 
The back fence of the playground is wobbling, there is concern that the posts are rotten, Cllr Mrs Jessop 
will look into this further with the assistance of Cllr Tomkins who is considering replacing the rear posts of 
the fence. 
Cllr Mrs Jessop gave everyone a flyer inviting them to tea at her small holding on 3rd May. 
Cllr Webb has offered to purchase some flowers and place them in the small area around the base of the 
sign. 
 
Thanks were expressed to Cllr Mrs Forbes for her work as a Parish Councillor as she is not standing again. 
 

 
JJ/JT 
 
 
 
PW 

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 21st May 2015, the Clerk would like any items for the 
agenda by Monday 11th May, please. 

All 



 

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 7.55 PM.  

 


